
CITY OF SAN DIEGO 

M E M O R A N D U M 

 

 
 

DATE:  March 19, 2010  

 

TO:  Historical Resources Board and Interested Parties 

 

FROM: Cathy Winterrowd, Principal Planner/HRB Liaison 
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This item was initially heard at the February 26, 2010 HRB meeting (see attached Report HRB-

10-011).  Due to public testimony and Boardmember discussion related to the recommendation 

to disband the Incentives Subcommittee, it was referred back to the Policy Subcommittee for 

additional review.  The Policy Subcommittee discussed the item at the March 8, 2010 meeting.  

At that meeting, staff discussed in more detail the progress of the Incentives Subcommittee and 

presented the Draft Outline for updating the Incentives Element of the adopted Comprehensive 

Historic Preservation Plan (Attachment 2) and the Incentives Subcommittee’s recommendation 

for the Policy Subcommittee to continue their work on several priority issues.  Specifically, the 

Incentives Subcommittee requested that the Policy Subcommittee continue work on the 

Preservation Fund as a first priority.  The Programmatic Approach to Expenditure of Funds was 

presented to the Policy Subcommittee (see Attachment 3).  The second priority was to complete 

the work on several proposed revisions to the Land Development Code that would be beneficial 

to adaptive reuse of designated historical resources; and as a third priority, development of a 

Transfer of Development Rights (TDR) program was identified.  It was recommended that a 

TDR program be available for use with the first Community Plan Update that comes forward 

with that need.  The Policy Subcommittee agreed to take on these tasks and staff indicated an 

ability to provide support to the Policy Subcommittee in these areas. 

 

In February 2010, the Incentives Subcommittee requested that staff complete several tasks in 

anticipation of the Policy Subcommittee continuing with the incentives work.  These tasks 

include updating the City’s website to add additional information on incentives with links to 

outside programs; sending a letter to local non-profit groups and organizations advising them of 

the Historic Preservation Fund and its ability to receive grants, donations and other funds; 

updating the General Plan Action Plan to reflect the subcommittee’s work;  and drafting a letter 

to local preservation professionals to determine the level of interest in providing pro bono or low 

cost services to low income historic property owners.  Staff indicated an ability to complete these 

tasks and report on their progress to the Policy Subcommittee.  However, with the loss of a 

Senior Planner due to budget cuts, staff cannot provide additional support for the Incentives 

Subcommittee.  Therefore, the Policy Subcommittee decided to dissolve it as this time and take 

on the identified priority issues for follow up.  Staff agrees with this decision and will provide 

the necessary support to the Policy Subcommittee in order to complete these tasks.  
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Staff Recommendation: Dissolve the Ad-Hoc Incentives Subcommittee and refer three priority 

items, the Preservation Fund, Land Development Code revisions, and Transfer of Development 

Rights program, to the Policy Subcommittee for completion. 

 

 

 

     

Cathy Winterrowd 

Principal Planner/HRB Liaison 

 

Attachments: 

1. Report HRB-10-011 

2. Draft Outline for updating the Incentives Element of the adopted Comprehensive Historic 

Preservation Plan 

3. Historic Preservation Fund – Programmatic Approach to Expenditure of Funds 






















